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Coming up this term...

Save the date



 Dear parents/caregivers,

Congratulations to the students that attended the Peak Downs ‘touch and Netball’ trials in Middlemount
last Friday. I know you all performed to your very best ability. Congratulations to those who made it
through, all the best as you move along to the next stage. Thank you to parents for providing travel and
supervision to the students. 

Friday 14th February, parent information sessions and school disco. We look forward to catching up
with you all. Not sure if we can consider this a romantic night out but come and catch up, have a chat
and meet new people. Please remember, it is an alcohol free evening.

Monday 17th Soccer trial will be held at the Clermont sports grounds. Mrs Hamill and Mr Hill will be
attending the trials from 9am - 12pm.

Friday 21st February will be a pupil free day. Staff will participate in professional training on site.

Monday 24th February the school will welcome Bishop Michael, Director Mr Michael McCusker and
Assistant Director for Western Schools Mr Tim Collins as they complete their Western visits to schools. 

The 125 year celebration meeting went ahead on Wednesday as planned. The group has put together a
plan for the event. We are now in search of memories of the past. We are seeking, photo’s, uniforms,
school work and videos. The next meeting will be held to coincide with the    P & F meeting on February
26 at 3:30pm in the staff room. Hope you can join us.

Next newsletter will be in week 5.

Have a great week
Sheila Challacombe

Mrs Sheila Challacombe
Principal’s Letter 

Pupil Free Day 
Friday 21st 

February

Don’t forget...



Tuckshop

Emersyn W - 6th
Charlotte H - 7th

Toby J - 8th
Jaylee B - 9th
Cody F - 9th

Kelsie P - 9th
Lane P - 9th
Ellie B - 11th 

Rhylee S - 12th
Jett B - 13th

Haylee S - 14th
Evie W - 15th

Cooper J - 18th
Max W - 20th
Brylee L - 27th

February Birthdays



Prep Evie T
For always listening and displaying our classroom values proudly. Evie, your politeness and
kindness make our classroom radiate warmth. I loved seeing how excited you were for Mass! You
walked so reverently with your candle and showed such beautiful respect. Well done! Keep being
your amazing self, I am super proud of you!

Year 1

Alexandria
C

Lexi, I love how you're always ready to learn! You've started this term with such enthusiasm,
completing all tasks on time and putting in so much effort. Your kindness and caring personality
have made both returning and new students feel very welcome. Keep being your beautiful self!

Thomas A
Thomas, I admire your bravery each morning this week. I know you've been working hard to stay
tough and positive at school. Despite the challenges, I love how you gather your thoughts and
feelings and dive straight into learning. It takes a truly courageous person to do that! Keep up the
great efforts!

Year 2

William M

For the outstanding work ethic that you displayed during my literacy and numeracy rotations this
week. It was wonderful to see you consistently striving to be your best when learning and
applying yourself to all activities I put in front of you. It made me so proud to see you
independently challenging yourself to complete a range of missing number sequences. You are a
learning superstar Will!

Brylee L

For the outstanding effort and presentation you have been consistently putting into your
schoolwork. You are a focused and diligent learner who listens attentively and takes great pride in
their work. The time you take to form your numbers and letters so neatly is commendable. You
consistently demonstrate to your peers what it means to be a learning superstar! Keep up the
great work Brylee. 

Year 3

Olivia M
For your remarkable ability to adapt to a new environment with grace and enthusiasm. Despite
being new to St Joseph’s, you have taken all the change that comes with being in a new school in
your stride. Your active participation in class discussions, inquisitive nature, and commitment to
building new friendships has made a positive impact on your peers. Keep shining brightly!

Angus T
For your engaged attitude, ability to adapt to new situations and consideration of your peers. Your
thoughtfulness towards your peers and small acts of kindness have not gone unnoticed. You are
also commended for the way in which you have embraced our school and your new classmates.
We're so proud of your efforts and can't wait to see what you achieve next!

Year 4

Rhynee M
For your reading skills during reading groups have been outstanding! This week, our focus was on
reading with expression, and Rhynee took it to a whole new level. She impressed everyone in the
group and earned a five-star rating for her expressive reading of Cinderella lines in our play. Your
polite and kind nature is loved by all in the class. Keep up the great work, Rhynee!

Milla M
For your exceptional politeness and kindness in the classroom. You consistently follow class
expectations and is always an active participant in our class discussions. Your respectful and
considerate nature makes our classroom a welcoming and positive environment for everyone.
Keep up the fantastic work, Milla!

Year 5 Halen M
For the positive attitude and air of excitement you bring into our classroom each day. Halen, you
are always ready to learn something new and your enthusiasm is contagious. Keep striving to
keep your growth mindset flourishing as you tackle new challenges in Year 5! Well done on an
excellent start to the year.

Term 1, Week 2, 2025 - Award Recipients

Student Of The Week Awards



Student Of The Week Award Recipients

Back Row L to R:
Olivia M, Angus T, Milla M,

Rhynee M and Halen M

Front Row L to R:
Evie T, Lexie C, Thomas A,

Brylee L and Will M

MJR Award Recipients

Back Row L to R:
Angus T, Cody F and Toby J

Front Row L to R:
Billy B and Gertie K



 
One day off each fortnight is equal to missing more than a year of schooling by the end of
Year 12. 
 
A reminder to our families to develop good habits with your child by ensuring they always
attend school, unless there is reasonable excuse. The more time your child has at school,
the more likely they will achieve in their learning.

"Add here a quote or key
phrase from the article to

emphasize or focus on
important points."

Jubilee of Families Date Claimer
Our diocese is hosting a Jubilee of Families this Labour day weekend, running
from 3pm on Saturday the 3rd of May through to Monday morning. This event
will be an opportunity to connect with other families from throughout the
diocese and to grow in faith and in living out our vocation as families. The
weekend will feature fun and games, talks, discussion, prayer and sacraments
and will feature presentations from Brendan Malone and our diocesan NET
team. The venue for the Jubilee is Discovery Parks – Coolwaters, Yeppoon, and
accommodation can be booked now by saying that you are with the Catholic
Diocese of Rockhampton and quoting booking reference 11005357. The event
will be focussed on families but absolutely everyone is welcome to attend. Event
registration and further details to be provided soon. For more information or
any questions please contact Michael.otto@rok.catholic.net.au or 0433 897 973.

WOULD YOU LET YOUR CHILD MISS A YEAR OF SCHOOL?

mailto:Michael.otto@rok.catholic.net.au



